
Greene County Commission 
 
Daily Briefing 
 
TUESDAY, May 31, 2016 
9:00 AM 
County Commission Conference Room 
933 N. Robberson 
 
 
Attendees: Commissioners Cirtin, Bengsch and Bentley; Jeff Scott, Tina Phillips, Jennifer 
McClure, Angie Crews, Sheriff Arnott, Corporal Cathy Ussery and Marilyn Elsass. 
 
Items for Consideration and Action by the Commission 
 
1. Vehicle Proposal—Sheriff Jim Arnott 

 Sheriff Arnott comes to the Commission to get a guideline regarding the disassembling of 
Sheriff Department vehicles that will no longer be used in the fleet with regard to 
removing electrical system, decals, lights etc.  The Highway Department has indicated 
they will not be able to provide this service on a consistent, timely manner in order for 
the vehicles to be processed.   
 
The Sheriff offered two other alternate suggestions for consideration which would be to 
create a Quarter Master position to handle this function or pay overtime to Sheriff 
Department employees to complete the task.  
 
The Sheriff noted that it takes about 14 hours to disassemble a vehicle with two men 
working on the job/about 7 hours per person. 

  
 During the meeting a call was made to the Highway Department to verify if employees 

would want to take overtime to complete this task.  The answer was no. 
 

The Commissioners approved to use overtime to the Sheriff’s Department for this 
project. 

  
 
Informational Items 
  
1. Budget Office—Jeff Scott 

 Jeff indicates that he and Tina will be attending a grant symposium in Columbia, MO 
tomorrow. 

 Based on recent news articles, Jeff has put together some 2015 numbers regarding 
actual expenses with an outline of source of payment. 

 Inmate Security Fund: Jeff explained this is a Missouri statute where fees from lawsuits 
are set aside and used for inmate needs in the jail population, i.e. ID system and any 
other needs.  These are specifically set aside for inmates and their care. 

 
2. Human Resources—Camille Knowles, absent 

 
3. Other Items 

Commissioner Cirtin: 
The Commissioners discussed a possible news release regarding the safety of the citizens of 
Greene County. 

 


